Meeting Minutes
Holy Trinity Finance Council Meeting

August 20, 6:30 PM, Protivin Office

Meeting began with an open prayer.

Present were Lois Buchheit, Bob Martinek, Janice Bouska, Art Bina, Dennis Meirick and Fr. Nick

Absent were Ken Panos and Lisa Hadacek

The terms for Ken Panos and Lois Buchheit end in 2013.  Lois agreed to another term, which will end in 2016.  Thanks to Ken for his service.

Officers for upcoming year: Art Bina Chair, Lois Buchheit Vice chair, Dennis Meirick Secretary.

Financials: The council reviewed the year-to-date financial report.  The Holy Trinity Educational Endowment Fund’s financial assistance to Trinity Catholic School was increased from $7,200 per year to $17,200 per year for the ’13-’14 school year.  This is a one year commitment. 

Vickie Mracek submitted her resignation as Community Center coordinator.  Fr. Nick and the council thanked her for her 6 years of excellent service.  Vickie will stay on through the transition to a new coordinator.  We hope to fill the position soon.
The council reviewed the self-inspection report which was submitted to the Archdiocese.  

The council reviewed and discussed the 7-1-12/6-30-13 Annual Fiscal Report to be submitted to the Archdiocese.  The budget for the coming was also discussed.

Cresco Fire Safety performed a walk-through of our fire extinguishers.  It was agreed to have the firm replace and service our extinguishers.

The condition of various sidewalks, the rectory driveway and the steps to the sacristy were discussed.  Ken Panos has been in contact with Croell Redi-Mix about our situation.  Ken will also contact a contractor to get us an estimate for the labor to remove the existing concrete and install the new concrete.   We hope to complete this project before the end of fall.

The Chair and Fr. Nick signed the corporate board notice.

Meeting adjourned.

Dennis Meirick

Secretary

